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2009-2010  Girls Basketball Team


Coach: Randi Jones


Lauren Cody, Tori King, Hannah Lempitsky, Christina Leonardo, Taylor Maier, Marisa Nogas, Melaine Numa, Maggie Richards, Abby Shaughnessy, Nicole St. Amand, Mackenzie Vermette, Jordyn Walsh, Sarah Williams


Managers: Shakira Davis, Lisa Lusardi

















Coming Events:


Mark your calendar:





During the month of March CMTs will be held.








Special Interest Articles:





Nurse News





Guidance News





Geography Bee





Art Dept.





Basketball Team/Cheerleaders




















	
































Twenty-nine eighth grade students from John F. Kennedy Middle School will be inducted into the Evian Simcovitz chapter of the National Junior Honor Society on February 22, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. in a ceremony in the auditorium.


Members were selected by a faculty council for meeting high standards of scholarship, service, leadership, character, and citizenship.  





Students who will be inducted are:


Kelsy Barz		Alyssa Aresco		Samantha DeLong		Abigale Shaughnessy


Taylor Culver		Madison LaRusso	Mackenzie Vermette		Jacob Mikullitz


Jacob Pizzuto		Julie Doten		Taylor Letourneau		Andrew Halgas


Kaley Kennedy	Lauren Attenello	Heavon Allen			Kristen Tolo


Paige Surapine	Jessika Robbins	Jenna Clavette		Rachel Bearse


Ernie Bouthiette	John Brousseau	Jamie Cunningham		Brooke Ellis


Gabriella Groszyk	Bobby Hunt		Christina Lemire		Nicholas Romei


Marci Macsata 





National Junior Honor Society members are expected to continue their exemplary contributions to the school and community.  During the past fifteen years, members have tutored in the elementary schools and at JFK, worked at the Mark Twain Senior Center and Parkway Pavilion, sponsored the Marion Gaylor Memorial Senior Olympics, run toy, book, mitten and hat drives, conducted bake sales, raised almost $3,000 to save the rainforest, sponsored teacher appreciation breakfasts, contributed to “Safe House,” and worked with the adaptive learning students at JFK, and participated in the American Cancer Society’s Relay for Life.  We plan to stay involved with the After School Program at Alcorn School and the After School Program at JFK.





How  Do  I  Get  In???


The National Junior Honor Society is not a secret society, but it is a select one.  It is open only to eighth graders who have maintained high honors throughout the seventh grade year.  In addition, those who are admitted must show evidence of participation in extra-curricular activities here at JFK.  Service to others must also be demonstrated, and must be accomplished during the seventh grade year.  One particularly difficult aspect of membership for students to obtain in their seventh grade year is leadership.  Holding an elected or appointed office with specific duties and responsibilities fulfill this requirement.  Finally, prospective candidates must show they are people of good character.  The NJHS exemplifies the finest in our student body.  Students or parents wishing more information should contact their child’s guidance counselor or Mrs. Fitzpatrick, Chapter Advisor at 763-8875.


















































Choosing Healthy Snacks


  Many children arrive home from school and head straight to the refrigerator for a snack. There is nothing wrong with moderate snacking, since youngsters have high levels of activity and may need more calories than three meals a day provide to meet their energy needs. For many children - particularly those who are quite physically active - snacks can help round out their nutritional requirements and provide as much as one fourth of their calories. In general, occasional snacks will not ruin their appetites for regular meals, as long as the snack is not eaten shortly before they sit down to lunch or dinner. Snacks are another opportunity for parents to provide healthy food choices to their children while reinforcing good eating habits - learning to get hungry, rather than eating to feel full all the time.


  When snacking, children often reach for the closest food at hand. If your cupboard has cookies in it, then that is probably what your child will eat. However, if there are healthier items in the refrigerator or on the kitchen table, your youngster will become accustomed to snacking on these foods. The healthiest and simplest choices are fruits and raw vegetables, which require little if any preparation. Encourage your child to make healthy snacks a habit by keeping fruit and cut vegetables (carrots, cucumbers, celery, peppers, broccoli) handy.


 Healthy Snacks for Any Mood 


Your child's snacking moods may vary, but he can still consistently maintain healthy snacking habits. 


Thirsty! Cold skim or low-fat milk, mineral water with lime, chilled vegetable juice, fruit juice (apple, grape, grapefruit, orange, pineapple, raspberry).


Smooth! Yogurt, banana, papaya, mango, custard, cottage cheese, "fruit smoothie." ("Fruit smoothie" recipe: Blend one cup of skim milk, three ice cubes, your favorite fresh fruit, and a dash of vanilla, cinnamon, and nutmeg in a blender).


Crunchy! Raw vegetables (asparagus, bell pepper, broccoli, cabbage, carrots, cauliflower, celery, zucchini), apples, corn on the cob, unbuttered popcorn, puffed-rice cakes, wheat crackers.


Juicy! Fresh fruit (berries, cantaloupe, grapes, grapefruit, kiwi, nectarine, orange, peach, plum, watermelon, frozen juice pops, tomato, pear).


Fun! Fruit, frozen grapes, frozen bananas.


Really hungry! Hard-boiled eggs, granola, sandwich, cereal with milk, bran muffin, peanut butter (on crackers or bread), nuts, cheese.











John F. Kennedy Middle School


155 Raffia Road
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IN THE MIDDLE
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Youth Vote  2009





Town elections have become an integral part of JFK students’ social studies curriculum.  This year students learned how the Town of Enfield is managed.  They learned specifically the role of Town officials and the role of the Board of Education.  After learning about Enfield’s government, students learned about the candidates.  Many students took advantage of “Meet the Candidates Night” on October 29 at the Senior Center.


JFK’s eighth graders manned the polls at JFK on Election Day.  This year, over 750 students in grades 4-12 voted.  Great job students!





A special thanks to our poll workers 


Angeline Laroch 	Stacey Marino	Peter Carcia	


Dan Whalen	Thomas Suleski	Matt Boulette


Vincent Farina	Jacob Collins	Robbie MaconWells


Rebecca Cohen	Kariem Hammad	Taylor Culver	


Jessica Robbins	 Nathan Peruta	Britton Madsen	


Stephanie Cook	Chris Coope	  








GEOGRAPHY BEE 2010





Geography Bee questions proved to be difficult for our Grade 7 students this year.  At the end of Round 2, Trenton Rutherford and Lexi Grabon were the only contestants left. Lexi was able to shut out Runner-Up Rutherford in the third round.  Congratulations Lexi!  While Grade 7 competition was complete, Grabon would have to wait 24 hours before the 8th grade competition and Finals.





Grade 8 competition proved to be difficult as well. By the end of Round 3, Jessica Willoughby and Sean Nelson were left in the competition. Sean, who was the 2009 JFK Geography Bee winner, was able to pull ahead of Jessica.  





The final competition took place following the 8th grade competition.  Seventh Grade Finalist Lexi Grabon faced off against 2 year winner Sean Nelson for the JFK Championship title.  Could Nelson do it again?  Three questions were asked and  finalists had to write down their answers.  Back and forth went the competition….Yes,   Sean was able to hold his title as  2010 JFK Geography Bee Winner.  Congratulations Sean!!  Lexi, be proud too…we’ll see you next year!





2010 Geography Bee Winner:   Sean Nelson


2010 Runner-Up:  Lexi Grabon





Grade 7 Participants		Grade 8 Participants


Connor Broems			Jimmy Callaghan


Olivia Echelson			Andrew Haraghey


Kyle Garwacki			Nathan Hart


Lexi Grabon			Chris Lapointe


Tyler Jordan			Sean Nelson


Sherwin LeGendre		Nathan Peruta


Dan Nixon			Jordan Trzepacz


Tenton Rutherford		Jessica Willoughby


		   


				








“Oh, the weather outside is frightful, inside......” we are seeing cold weather related injuries and complaints.  “Tis the season” to remind all students to dress appropriately for the cold, ice, sleet and snow.  Frost bite and hypothermia are very real threats.


Winter outdoor activities also give rise to an increase in breaks, sprains, bruises and bumps.  Any student who must use crutches must be seen in the nurses’ office before homeroom on the day they return to school.  Special instructions and passes will be issued and school procedures will be explained.  Students who are scheduled for Physical Education need a doctor’s note explaining the injury and the length of time out of gym.


If the flu bug bites, remember, the students must be fever free for 24 hours before returning to school.  Students are sent home for fevers of 100 or greater, active vomiting and diarrhea and suspected contagious diseases such as STREP THROAT and PINK EYE.  Students who are diagnosed by their doctor with STREP THROAT or PINK EYE must be on their medication for 24 hours and show proof of treatment.








FROM OUR NURSES


......MRS. ROMANO AND MRS. STACK


763-8887
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Math-a-thon to Benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital














MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY UPDATES





Saturday, October 23, 2004, Make a Difference Day by JFK Student Council collected about 225 coats and ski pants, about 150 cans of food and about $90 worth of cans.  The coats and canned food were donated to Enfield Food Shelf and Loaves & Fishes.  The cans were donated to “Cans for Kids”.


Upcoming Student Council events:	


November 19, 2004 – JFK Dance


	December – Giving Tree


















































JFK Middle School Knight 


Mass Mutual Center


Springfield Armor Basketball


Sponsored by the JFK PTO





February 20, 2010


7:00 P.M. 


Tickets: $10.00





Help support our end of the year activity, Middle School Madness, by buying tickets to JFK Knight with the Springfield Armor, the new NBA-DL team at the Mass Mutual Center in Springfield, MA.


Tickets are $10 each for the February 20th game versus the Reno Bighorns at 7 P.M.   A part of the proceeds goes directly to funding Middle School Madness.  Plan on bringing the whole family to the game.  Transportation and supervisor is not included.  See the NBA stars of tomorrow today in the birthplace of Basketball.


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------





Name: ________________________________________________ HR _______________





I would like ______ tickets(s) @$10 each for the February 20th game versus the Reno Bighorns.  I understand that transportation and supervision is not included.





Please make all checks payable to :JFK PTO


Bring this form, along with payment, to the Blue House Office before Homeroom A or B.





Help support the PTO and enjoy a great night!








2009-10 National Junior Honor Society





























Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.


Your headline is an important part of the newsletter and should be considered carefully.


In a few words, it should accurately represent the contents of the story and draw readers into the story. Develop the headline before you write the story. This way, the headline will help you keep the story focused.











Examples of possible headlines include Product Wins Industry Award, New Product Can Save You Time, Membership Drive Exceeds Goals, and New Office Opens Near You.


One benefit of using your newsletter as a promotional tool is that you can reuse content from other marketing materials, such as press releases, market studies, and reports. This is the Basics of a Newsletter.


While your main goal of distributing a newsletter might be to sell your product or service, the key to a successful newsletter is making it useful to your readers.


A great way to add useful content to your newsletter is to develop and write your own articles, or include a calendar of upcoming events or a special offer. 


In a few words, it should accurately represent the contents of the story and draw readers into the story. Develop the headline before you write the story. This way, the headline will help you keep the story focused.


















































The 2009-2010 John F. Kennedy Cheerleaders are:


Shania Quail, Taylor Clark, Corrin Jarvis, Alexis McDaniel, Morgan Pierce, Rebecca Cohen, Carly Prokop


Charleen Debottis, Mahogany Wallace, Hannah Quinn, Marissa Albano








**The Baseball and Softball informational meetings will be on March 3rd  after school.  Baseball in room 25B and Softball in room 13R.











2009-2010 Boys Basketball Team


Coachs: Bob Evans and Mike Nelson


Alex Sagan, Nick Romei, Jason Menakar, Tyler Griffith, McCoy Briscoe, Korey Wells, James Callaghan, Tyler Bonanno, Jarrett Maloney, Racone Preston, Kyle Sayers, Joshua Longley, Greg Kraucanas, Anthony Deni


























The J.F.K. Community Service Club





The JFK Community Service Club has definitely been reaching out and making a difference in the lives of others during the past few months. In November the club sponsored a Veteran's Day Party at the Parkway Pavilion Nursing Home. The students provided decorations, patriotic music, and refreshments. Eighteen veterans currently receiving care at the facility were honored with a short military biography of each, a souvenir photo, and a flag representing their branch of military service. The veterans were very honored to be recognized. Also in November club members were busy baking after school. Thanks to the efforts of many members the club donated to the Loaves and Fishes Soup Kitchen four dozen cupcakes, four pounds of cookies, and five pounds of muffins just in time for their Thanksgiving holiday dinner. In December the club donated soup, crackers, and candies to assemble 287 "snack bags" which were donated to the Loaves and Fishes Soup Kitchen holiday party. In addition, through the sale of buddy buttons the club raised $150.00 which was used to support local families in need. Upon returning from the holiday vacation, the club organized a collection for the victims of the earthquake in Haiti. This collection, called "Change the World" asked students to donate their loose change over a five day period. Pennies were collected on Monday, nickels on tuesday, dimes on Wednesday, quarters on Thursday, and "anything goes" on Friday. At the end of the week, our very generous students had raised $1,412.37 which was donated to the Save the Children Fund.  As you can see, the JFK Community Service Club members continue to make a difference in the world through their projects and activities.





JFK Middle School Wins State Grant for


After School Activities





JFK Middle School has been awarded a 18-month grant to continue providing JFK After School activities.  JFK After School is a collaboration with Educational Resources for Children, Inc. (ERfC).





JFK After School is a best practice research-based after-school program,  designed to impact school success.  Activities include homework tutoring by certified teachers, hands-on science, technology activities, recreational activities that lead to skill development, educational programs for students and families, service learning opportunities,  and prevention  activities. All students can enroll in JFK After School Activities.


The next JFK After School catalog will be available to students by the end of February.  Activities will include Ice Skating, Cooking, Yoga, Dancing, African Drumming, ESPN Fantasy Sports, Cartooning, Game Show and Set Design, and so much more.





For more information about JFK After School, call Jeff Rhein, Site Administrator, at ERfC 860-253-9935 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:jrhein@erfc.us" �jrhein@erfc.us�.








To quote from the song, “American Pie” by Don McLean,


“February made me shiver with every paper I deliver.


Bad news on the doorstep, I couldn’t take one more step.”


Well, so far it’s been warmer than usual and we have all good news.


The first half of the year is completed.  It is amazing how quickly a school year passes.  Students and staff are working hard in preparation for the CMTs in March.  Our Basketball teams are in full swing.  We enjoyed a great Pep Rally on the 22nd of January.


The Community Service Club is raising money to help the people of Haiti.  The NJHS will induct new members in February.  The High Schools held orientation open houses for the students and parents of the class of 2014.  Busy, Busy, Busy!


Quarter two report cards go home February 5th.  Please pay particular attention to the teacher comments.  Course recommendations for grade 8 and grade 9 are listed on this report card. Counselors will present two developmental guidance lessons to grade 8 students in early February.  The purpose of the lessons is to distribute the High School course of studies booklets and explain the scheduling process.  All grade 8 students are asked to review the booklet with their parents, develop a four year plan for desired courses, and select electives for grade 9.  Counselors will meet with students to schedule.  All schedules will be sent home for review and approval.


Grade 7 students will be scheduled as soon as the eighth graders are finished.  Grade 7 students will be asked to select 3 of 4 possible electives for grade 8.  They choose from Art, Music, Technology, and Family and Consumer Science.  Band, Orchestra, and Support students choose one course.


On a more serious note,  Danger of Failure letters will be mailed home to parents of students with GPAs below or close to  the 4.00/C- average required for promotion.  If you receive a letter, please call the Counselor assigned.  Working together as a team, we can help our students get back on track.


The Guidance Department wishes you a happy Ground Hog Day and Valentine’s Day.  Think Spring!!!














Box Tops for Education





Mary Bishop has been volunteering time to run the Box Tops for Education at JFK Middle School.  Earnings from the Box Tops Clip program was $803.80.   Earnings reflect submissions that were postmarked by 10/31/2009.  The next check will be issued April 15, 2010.  Keep sending those box tops in!





































































































































































































Show Your School Spirit!


JFK Patriot T-Shirts are Now Available!





This year the JFK Student Council is selling JFK Patriot T-Shirts.  The t-shirts are available in red, white or blue.  They are adorned with the JFK Patriot logo and are offered in a variety of sizes.  Proceeds from the t-shirt sales will help to offset the costs associated with the end of the year activities.  JFK Patriot T-Shirts may be worn on Student Council sponsored spirit days.  In addition, promotions will be offered for other Student Council sponsored activities, such as discounts on dance tickets when you wear a JFK Patriot T-Shirt.  





JFK Patriot T-Shirts may be purchased in the school store or directly from the Student Council advisors.





Cost:  $7 























FROM YOUR GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT


By Nancy Nealon


Department Chairperson








Scholastic Art Contest Winners!





Mrs. Hayes had two winners in the Scholastic Arts Contest.  Congratulations to Alyssa Stauffer and Brenna Kennedy.  Alyssa won an Honorable Mention for her print and Brenna won a Gold Metal for her print.  
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February is Nation Heart Month
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